
Endeavour House – Weekly Update 

 
Week ending Friday 3rd April 2020 

Hello Endeavour! 

Firstly, I hope you are all well and thank you ever so much for those of you that have sent myself and 
Miss Hutchinson an email.  They really do keep us entertained and, most importantly, let us know that 
you are safe and well.  

I can’t believe a week has gone by already since I last spoke to you but I am hoping you have found 
yourself a routine, dedicating your time to some home learning, exercise, entertainment and spending 
time with your family and that you’re not all just playing computer games or watching Netflix! 

I have certainly managed to myself into a routine which consists of working from home, working out, 
and getting jobs done around the house without trying to wind up my wife at the same time! This 
week I have been lucky enough to create my own home gym in my garage which I am particularly 
pleased about, however I am not getting up at 5.30am to use it and instead have moved my training 
sessions until after lunch.  

I have also managed to clean up and get the barbecue working, which I have already used three times. 
I have also heard we are expecting some great weather on Sunday so again the barbecue will come in 
handy.  I am starting to get that summer feel!  

Remember to keep up your acts of kindness during these difficult times; even before this pandemic I 
always believed in one good deed a day.  This should be something we do all the time and not just 
during difficult times. I have offered this week to shop for my elderly neighbours to prevent them from 
having to leave their house, however I am a little worried about the bill!  

What act of kindness have you done this week? 

Lastly, I just wanted to wish our Endeavour Year 11’s all the best for the future. We have said farewell 
to a lovely year group under difficult circumstances.  It made me a little sad that we were unable to 
have a house assembly to say goodbye to them in style. They have all worked incredibly hard over the 
last five years and have been fantastic role models to many.  I know they will go on to further 
education, or the start of their careers, being able to demonstrate their strength and determination 
to achieve whatever they want to.  

GOOD LUCK YEAR 11! 

Anyway, please email me if you need anything, or just to say ‘hi!’ 

Stay safe, 

Mr Campbell (campbellj@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk) 

 

 

My home gym 
which is 
keeping me 
entertained 
everyday 😊 

(Thanks to 
Mayfield for 
letting me 
borrow a spin 
bike).  


